
From: Morris, Julie
To: Whitehead, LaDawn
Cc: Callahan, Adrianne
Subject: FW: Completion of SEP Project
Date: Thursday, July 08, 2021 2:27:25 PM

FYI on a SEP completion.
 

From: Peachey, Robert <peachey.robert@epa.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, May 20, 2021 12:37 PM
To: Morris, Julie <morris.julie@epa.gov>; Calvo, Estrella <calvo.estrella@epa.gov>
Subject: FW: Completion of SEP Project
 
Julie and Estrella, FYI – Safety-Kleen SEP completion notice below.
 
--Bob
 
Robert M. Peachey
Office of Regional Counsel
U.S. EPA Region 5 (C-14J)
77 W. Jackson Blvd.
Chicago, Illinois 60604
Phone: (312) 353.4510
Fax: (312) 692.2422
E-mail: peachey.robert@epa.gov
 
This email and any attachments may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or
otherwise exempt or prohibited from disclosure under applicable law, and they are for the exclusive
and confidential use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, do not read,
print, distribute, or take action in reliance upon this email: notify the sender immediately by return
email and promptly delete or otherwise destroy the email and any attachments. U.S. EPA does not
waive any privilege by transmission of this email.
 

From: Zolnierczyk, Kenneth <zolnierczyk.kenneth@epa.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, May 20, 2021 12:25 PM
To: Tenant, Maggie A <Maggie.Tenant@safety-kleen.com>
Cc: mailto:fitzpatrick.timmery@cleanharbors.com <fitzpatrick.timmery@cleanharbors.com>;
Peachey, Robert <peachey.robert@epa.gov>
Subject: Completion of SEP Project
 
Dear Maggie:
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) has completed its review of the Supplemental
Environmental Project (SEP) Completion Report submitted by Safety-Kleen on September 17, 2020
pursuant to paragraph 66 of the Consent Agreement and Final Order (CAFO). See In the Matter of
Safety-Kleen Systems Inc. (Toledo, Ohio), TSCA-05-2019-0016 (Sept. 30, 2019). We have also received
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the copy of the check and related documentation provided to Toledo Public Schools (TPS), submitted
pursuant to paragraph 70 of the CAFO, to acquire upgraded drinking fountain equipment with point
of use filtering systems, as a preventive measure to mitigate the potential for exposure to lead in
drinking water. Pursuant to paragraph 67 of the CAFO, this email serves to notify you that U.S. EPA
has determined that Safety-Kleen has satisfactorily completed the SEP project and the SEP report.
 
Please contact me at your convenience if you have any questions.
Sincerely,
 
Ken Zolnierczyk
 
Kenneth Zolnierczyk
Environmental Engineer
Land and Chemicals Enforcement & Compliance Assurance Branch
Enforcement & Compliance Assurance Division
USEPA Region 5
312.353-9687 / zolnierczyk.kenneth@epa.gov
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:zolnierczyk.kenneth@epa.gov

